
JOHNSTOWN CIVIL SERVICE  

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Monday, August 18, 2025 

 

Johnstown Civil Service Board met in a stated session for the general transaction of 

business.  Bruce Newkirk, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:12 a.m. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

The following Board members were present:  

 

   Bruce Newkirk, Chair; Michael Allen (2) 

 

Deputy Chief Mark Britton and Captain Dan Price were also present. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Captain Dan Price noted they have two officers in the Academy set for graduation in 

November.  The two graduates would put their staffing at 36.   

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Captain Price reported on commencing the testing for full-time employment.  The 

testing is for Act 120 certified applicants.  The applications are open through 

August 25, 2025.  There were four applicants for the one open position.   

 

 He noted the job application was publicized through multiple announcements. 

 One was though Indeed; however, all applicants on Indeed were told to apply 

through the Police app.  All applications must be processed through the Police 

app.   

 

 The testing date for the applicants is set for September 7, 2025, at 9:00 a.m.  

Testing will include physical, oral and written exams.  

 

Deputy Chief Britton stated everything went well for the Champions parade and 

AAABA Tournament.   

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mr. Allen made a motion to adjourn. 

 

There being no further business, the stated meeting concluded at 10:38 a.m. 

 

 

 

 


